
                                                                                            

Santa Maria Joint Union High School District  
Migrant Parent Advisory Committee 

November 01, 2023 
 

MINUTES 
 

I. Welcome 
Dr. Andres Duran, Director of the Multilingual and Migrant Education Programs 
opened the meeting at 6:15 p.m. by welcoming all those in attendance. 

II. Call to order 
a. Agenda review and approval: Dr. Andres Duran had parents review the 

agenda for the evening. Enrique Alvarez made the first motion to approve 
the agenda and was seconded by Luz Enriquez. All were in favor and the 
motion was approved.    

b. Reading and approval of the October 4, 2023, minutes: Dr. Andres Duran 
reviewed the October 4, 2023, minutes. Maria Avila made the first motion to 
approve the minutes and was seconded by Margarita Santiago. All were in 
favor and the motion was approved.  

III. Presentations 
a. Dr. Andres Duran reviewed the responses to the migrant parent survey. He 

would like to receive more input from parents and will mail the survey. 
b. Dr. Andres Duran informed parents about a meeting he had with a group of 

parents interested in representing them. They went over possible topics to 
discuss for future meetings. 

c. Dr. Andres Duran explained what ELPAC is, the areas tested, and the 
difference between the ELPAC Initial and the ELPAC Summative. He then 
shared information about the 2022 CAASPP and showed a graph of student 
assessment results. 

IV. Reports  
a. Mr. Andres Duran provided information on the services offered for the 2023-24 

school year. These include Speech and Debate, Young Writers Academy, 
and Math Academy. Students must register to participate. 

b. The election of the MPAC officers did not take place. This was due to the 
absence of two parents from the Round Table. 

V. General announcements/public comments 
a. Important Dates - No School Friday, November 10, 2023, Thanksgiving Break 

November 20-24, 2023. 
VI. Adjournment 

Enrique Alvarez made the first motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded 
by Quirino Vasquez. All were in favor and the motion was approved. The 
meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. The next MPAC meeting is scheduled for 
February 7, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. in the Santa Maria High School cafeteria.  

 


